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Councillor Lindsay Broadwell
Councillor George Cole
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Conduct Guidance

The behaviour of people at ward community meetings is important to the success of 
the meeting. Everyone attending today’s meeting is kindly asked to comply with the 
following arrangements: 

• Respect the views of others 
• Keep to the Agenda
• One person speaks at a time
• Keep disruption to the minimum (mobile phones on silent) and no side 

discussions

If anyone does not comply with the guidance, they may be warned that they may be 
asked to leave the meeting.

Making Meetings Accessible to All
 
Access – Meetings are held in a variety of community venues. We will only hold 
meetings in venues where there is suitable access for wheelchairs. If you have any 
concerns about accessing a venue by wheelchair, please contact the Democratic 
Support Officer on the number given below.  If you feel you may not be able to hear 
what’s being discussed at a meeting please contact the Democratic Support Officer 
on the number below.

Braille / Audio tape / Translation
If you require this please contact the Democratic Support Officer (production times 
will depend upon equipment/facility availability).

Social Media - The Council is committed to transparency and supports efforts to 
record and share reports of proceedings of public meetings through a variety of 
means, including social media. If you wish to film proceedings at a meeting please 
let us know as far in advance as you can so that it can be considered by the Chair of 
the meeting who has the responsibility to ensure that the key principles set out below 
are adhered to at the meeting.

Key Principles.  In recording or reporting on proceedings you are asked:
 to respect the right of others to view and hear debates without interruption;
 to ensure that the sound on any device is fully muted ;
 where filming, to only focus on those people actively participating in the 

meeting;
 where filming, to (via the Chair of the meeting) ensure that those present are 

aware that they may be filmed and respect any requests to not be filmed



1. INTRODUCTIONS, DECLARATIONS AND 
APOLOGIES 

The Chair will introduce those present and make any necessary 
announcements.

The Chair and any other Councillors who are present will make any 
declarations as required by the Councillors’ Code of Conduct. 

2. ACTION LOG Appendix A

The Action Log from the meeting held on 15 January 2020 is attached for 
information and discussion. 

3. WARD COUNCILLORS' FEEDBACK 

Councillors will give feedback on local ward issues.  

4. LOCAL POLICING UPDATE 

The local Police teams will be present to provide a Policing update.  

5. LOCAL HIGHWAYS UPDATE 

An update on the Highways works in the ward will be given.  

6. HOUSING UPDATE 

An update on Housing works in the ward will be given.  

7. CITY WARDEN UPDATE 

The local City Warden will present information on environmental works within 
the Ward.   



8. WARD COMMUNITY MEETING BUDGET 

Councillors are reminded that under the Councillors’ Code of Conduct, 
they should declare any interest they may have in the budget 
applications.

Information on the Ward Community Budget will be provided. 

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

Help us to make improvements!

Please help us to improve Community Meetings by filling in an 
Evaluation sheet to let us know what you thought of the meeting. Thank 
you.

For further information, please contact

Randeep Singh Mattu, Community Engagement Officer: Tel 0116 454 1835. Email 
randeep.mattu@leicester.gov

Or

Ed brown, Democratic Support Officer: Tel: 0116 454 3833. Email; 
edmund.brown@leicester.gov.uk

www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings

Contact address: Leicester City Council, City Hall, 115 Charles Street, Leicester, 
LE1 1FZ

http://www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings
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WESTERN COMMUNITY MEETING

WEDNESDAY, 15 JANUARY 2020

Held at: Braunstone Frith Community Centre, Sharman Crescent, Leicester, 
LE3 6NW

ACTION LOG

Present: 
Councillor Broadwell
Councillor Cole
Councillor O'Donnell

NO. ITEM ACTION REQUESTED AT MEETING

11.  INTRODUCTIONS, 
DECLARATIONS 
AND APOLOGIES 
FOR ABSENCE 

Councillor Broadwell as Chair led the introductions 
and welcomed everyone to the meeting.

No Declarations were made.

Apologies were received from Lindsay Perbedy of 
New Parks Community Panel and Neville Turner of 
New Parks Centre. 

12.  ACTION LOG The Action Log of the previous meeting held on 11 
September 2019 was confirmed as correct. 

13.  WARD 
COUNCILLORS' 
FEEDBACK 

Councillor O’Donnell reported that:

 Additional funding had been secured for the 
Allexton Centre so it could continue to function.

 Funding had enabled the New Parks Panel to 
start a food bank.  20 people had signed up 
and the food bank would continue on 16 
January 2020.

 Progress had been made with pest control on 
Aikman Avenue.  The first block had been 
cleared of rats and it was hoped that the issue 
would be resolved by the end of the year.

 He had been working to engage young people 
in the area to prevent Anti-Social Behaviour 
(ASB) and he was looking to get an outreach 
worker to help with this.

 There had been major motoring incidents on 
Glenfield Road and Hinckley Road.  Ways to 
avoid such incidents in the future were 
considered, including permanent speed 
cameras.

 Councillors had been approached by Leicester 
City Football Club about the possibility of a free 
football pitch being installed between Glenfield 
Road and Aikman Avenue, paid for by the 
Johan Cruyff Foundation.  A similar scheme 

Appendix A
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had worked well in St Matthews.

Councillor Broadwell reported that:

 Housing casework was being conducted in the 
Ward, looking at how to mitigate serious 
structural issues such as damp.

 Ways to address concerns over the gender-
neutral toilets at New College were being 
considered, such as making the cubicles 
ceiling-to-floor.

 An exemption was being sought on parking 
restrictions around New Parks Playground to 
avoid parents being penalised when they 
dropped off and collected children.

 Failing lighting on Western Park would be 
fixed.

 Concerns had been raised about people 
potentially tripping over vehicle charging 
cables on Western Park.  Ways to prevent this 
were being considered.

 She had been working with the Council and 
bus companies looking at ways to improve 
services, particularly at night.

 The Company Shop Group were setting up a 
premises (subject to planning permission) on 
Scudamore Road creating 80 jobs which 
people in the local area would have first refusal 
of.  They would pay a living wage on a flat rate 
regardless of age.

Councillor Cole reported that:

 The success of the Braustone Frith food bank 
had inspired a similar scheme in New Parks 
Library.

 He had become a governor at New College 
and as such had been working with the Council 
to gain an insight over inequality issues 
surrounding underachievement of white 
working-class children and children of African 
heritage.  Residents were directed to 
www.leicester.gov.uk for further information.

 Councillors were looking at ways to further 
support Kirby Frith and Braunstone Frith as it 
was felt that these areas were often 
overlooked.

 Councillors were attempting to work with 
private landlords to tackle fly tipping.

 The City Mayor had been engaged regarding 
the perception that fewer resources were being 

http://www.leicester.gov.uk/
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directed to Western Ward in comparison to 
others. 

14.  LOCAL POLICING 
UPDATE 

Sgt Adam Hastie gave an update on Police issues in 
the Ward.  Points included:

 The team was now based at Beaumont Leys 
Police Station and two PCSOs were leaving 
the team.

 Operation Lionheart had now closed following 
many arrests including the main targets 
surrounding drug dealing and knife crime.

 Stabbings in the Ward had been premeditated 
and not random attacks.  Residents were 
encouraged to feed back to the police with 
concerns or intelligence.

 There had been four incidents of knife crime in 
the ward in the past three months, down from 
11 in the same period in the previous year.  
Knife crime included offences surrounding 
possession of knives as well as stabbings.

 Police were conducting talks in school to avoid 
children becoming involved in knife crime.

 Six habitual knife carriers had been identified 
in Western Ward.  Police were taking more 
intrusive measures to understand why they 
were involved in knife crime and devise ways 
to stop it.

 There had been four reports of ASB around 
Aikman Avenue.  Meetings with children and 
their parents had been conducted in order to 
tackle ongoing issues with youths and ASB.

In response to a query by a resident Sgt Hastie 
reported that they had no solid leads on the reports of 
a person approaching children by Braunstone Frith 
Primary School.  However, a description of the person 
and vehicle had been circulated and it was believed 
to be an isolated incident.

Sgt Hastie reported that the issue of replacing the two 
departing PCSOs had been raised but they would not 
be replaced immediately.  Action: Councillors to write 
to Leicestershire Police and Police and Crime 
Commissioner to encourage Police to replace 
PCSOs. 

15.  LOCAL HIGHWAYS 
UPDATE 

Highways Team Leader Mike Pears gave an update 
on Highways issues in the Ward.  Points included:

 Bollards had been installed where New Parks 
Boulevard joins Liberty Road and on Wyngate 
Drive to prevent people driving on the footway.
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 Responses in the consultation on the 20MPH 
zone on Glenfield Road had mainly been 
supportive.  The scheme had now gone to the 
City Mayor for approval.

 The service roads around New Parks Way, 
including New Parks Boulevard and Brex Rise 
were part of a proposed 20MPH scheme for 
2023-24 to prevent speeding.

 Liberty Road would be prioritised as part of the 
2021 maintenance project (yet to be finalised).

 Signs, lines, pencil bollards and railings were 
to be installed on Charnor Road around Forest 
Lodge Community Primary School.

 Bids have been made to improve cycling 
infrastructure.  Proposals had been made for a 
bike-sharing scheme.

 Tree roots had been causing slabs to lift on 
Westfield Road.  Trees and Woodlands would 
do a survey in the coming year and Highways 
would look to replace slabs with tarmac.

Mike Pears informed those present that people could 
submit claims if the trees were owned by the Council 
were damaging private property.  He further stated 
that Highways were not allowed to remove trees, but 
they did inform Trees and Woodlands of trees that 
were an issue.  He also suggested that leaves 
blocking drains that had been reported should be 
removed by City Cleansing.  Action: Mike Pears to 
report back on the above issues.

Councillors urged more cooperation between the 
departments.  Action: Councillors to arrange 
meetings between Trees and Woodlands, City 
Cleansing and Highways to find solutions to the 
above problems.

Councillors requested speed bumps as part of the 
20MPH Scheme.  Action: Mike Pears to feed back.

Councillor Cole asked Mike Pears to feed back to 
Highways on the parking issue by New Parks 
Playground.  Action: Mike Pears to feed back. 

16.  HOUSING UPDATE District Manager for Housing Marie Murray gave an 
update on housing issues in the Ward.  Points 
included:

 Between April and December 2019 there had 
been 247 reports of ASB to housing, a slight 
increase on the same period in the previous 
year.

 The most common ASB complaint was 
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neighbour disputes, followed by nuisance and 
then abuse.

 If ASB cases are serious then they were 
reported to the Police.

 The average age of ASB perpetrators was 44 
and the average age of victims was 47.  
However, the statistics were for tenants so 
would not include children.

 Whilst funding for environmental and 
communal schemes was decreasing, officers 
were talking with residents and Counillors 
about how to improve the estates.  Proposals 
were now through for the next financial year 
and would focus on Wood End and Mossgate.  
Other areas would also be worked on.

 Tatlow Road flats bin chutes had been 
decommissioned and new external bin stores 
had been installed to help tackle arson at one 
block.  Residents were now looking to 
decommission the chutes in the other three 
blocks (not arson-related) at a cost of £15,000 
per block.

 Housing Officers were looking to engage with 
residents and councillors on how to spend 
additional funding.

 Surveys had been completed on the balconies 
on flats on Aikman Avenue.  Contracts to fix 
them were now out to tender.

Concerns were raised about the condition of grass 
verges in the Ward.  The resident was advised to 
contact Housing Officers or Customer Services.  
Action: Marie Murray to discuss options with 
Councillors.

Concern was raised about a lack of space for busses 
to get through on Tatlow Road resulting in them 
driving up kerbs.  Action: Councillor Broadwell to 
discuss options with bus companies.

A resident suggested organising volunteers to 
conduct litter-picks.  Action: Councillor O’Donnell to 
raise issue at next panel meeting. 

17.  CITY WARDEN 
UPDATE 

City Warden Matt Davinson gave an update on 
environmental issues in the Ward.  Points included:

 Since the last Ward meeting 23 complaints had 
been received including nine through the Love 
Leicester App.  Complaints had included dog 
fouling and bins on streets.

 Six reports of fly-tipping had been received, 
mostly on the highway.  Reports on private 
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land needed further investigation.
 Four reports of untidy land had been received. 

One report concerned a former care home 
where bins had been taken away as the home 
was no longer in use, but people were still 
living in the building.  The owners had been 
given seven days to clear the land with the 
possibility of a £100 fine if the land was not 
cleared.

 A dog fouling report regarding Liberty Road 
had been received, but nothing was found 
upon investigation.

 Two reports of bins on street were reported off 
Liberty Road, however as the bins were on a 
parking area on private land they were not 
technically on a highway.

 He was looking to address the issue of 
nuisance parking such as people parking, 
selling or repairing cars on the highway.  If 
untaxed vehicles are discovered and crime 
was apparent the Police and DVLA are 
informed.

Councillor O’Donnell enquired into the trimming of 
bushes behind the care home on Glenfield Road.  
Action: City Warden to update at the next meeting.

An enquiry was made about a building on Aikman 
Avenue.  The City Warden reported the building had 
been boarded up and vegetation cut back.  Councillor 
O’Donnell further reported that there was a potential 
plan to convert the building to supported flats.

An issue was raised about dumped furniture around 
the Nevanthon Road flats.  It was reported that a 
Community Protection Notice had been sent and that 
investigations were being made, but it was unsure as 
to who was responsible. 

18.  LEICESTER 
CLIMATE 
EMERGENCY 
CONVERSATION 

Service Manager for Sustainability, Anna Dodd gave 
an update on the Leicester Climate Emergency 
Conversation and a written update was circulated 
(attached).  Points included:

 This was an opportunity for all to be involved in 
the conversation following the declaration of 
the Climate Emergency in February 2019.

 This was an opportunity for the city to reduce 
carbon emissions as cities are responsible for 
70% of carbon emissions worldwide.

 Issues such as transport and energy needed to 
be addressed.

 Since 1990 carbon emission had been reduced 



7

by 40% through:
o Cladding and new boilers making 

building heating more efficient.
o District heating being more efficient.
o Schemes for businesses to reduce 

energy bills.
o Better cycling and bus infrastructure 

including Park and Ride schemes and 
electric busses.

o A national reduction in carbon from 
energy production due to a move away 
from coal power stations.

 The consultation was open until 9 February 
2020 and there was an online questionnaire 
about how Council proposals affect people on 
Leicester.gov.uk.

 A pack had been produced for community 
groups.

 An online forum on the issue had been running 
since 16 December.

 A climate assembly would be run on 18 
January 2020 (now full).  A young people’s 
assembly was taking place on 27 January 
2020.

Councillor Broadwell encouraged those present to 
contact herself or Anna Dodd with any feedback.

Councillor Cole informed those present that a 
discussion on the Climate Emergency would take 
place at 7pm on 29 January at Dovelands School.  All 
welcome to attend. 

19.  WARD COMMUNITY 
MEETING BUDGET 

The Community Engagement Officer provided an 
update on the Ward Community Budget.

It was noted that since the last Ward meeting 10 
applications had been received of which seven had 
been approved and three were waiting to be 
assessed.  There was a remaining budget of £2479.

The applications supported included:

 Allexton Youth and Community Centre for the 
Relaunch of the Allexton Centre - £500

 Leicestershire Boxing Education CIC (The 
Community Boxing Gym) for Boxing Technical 
and Fitness Sessions - £500

 Community Praise Centre for ‘Music 4 Health 
Light and Well Being’ - £500

 Stokes Wood Primary School for Camping - 
£500

 Joanne Randall for Winter Extravaganza and 
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Christmas Activities - £500
 Letchworth Area Watch for Gardens on 

Nevanthon Road - £100

It was further noted that Councillors had supported a 
payment of £1250 for Western Ward Community 
Enterprise but this would not be paid until they had 
reached their total of £26,096 through Crowd Fund 
Leicester.

There would be sessions for Community Engagement 
Officers to help potential applicants with their 
applications on 17 January 2019 10am-12noon at 
New Parks Centre.

Joe Carroll voiced appreciation for the £500 funding 
received for a bus trip in the summer, but expressed 
the desire for a greater presence of the Councillors at 
their meetings.

Joanne Randall of New Parks Hub reported that the 
£500 of funding received had been put into projects 
that had raised £1300 which helped with the running 
costs of the building, including new lighting that were 
needed which had cost £720.

Funding options, including crowdfunding, were being 
explored to fix the roof at the Hub. Action: Councillor 
Broadwell to discuss options with Joanne Randall.

Councillor Cole circulated photos of the Ndi Igbo 
group’s successful trip to Southend which had been 
paid for with Ward funding. 

20.  ANY OTHER 
BUSINESS 

It was noted that April would be the 10-year 
anniversary of the opening of New Parks 
Library/Centre.  A resident reported that she was 
looking to get community groups together to look at 
ways to celebrate and what to do with the next 10 
years.  Councillor O’Donnell suggested tying an 
anniversary event in with World Book Day.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 
9.00pm 
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Leicester's Climate Emergency Conversation

event and to feed back the results. The pack is available by emailing
sustainabilityCcr~leicester.gov.uk

Leicester's Climate Assembly A one-day workshop event on Saturday 18tH

January 2020 run iri partnership with the RSA. The event is designed to find
out the views of across-section of Leicester's population. It will help people to
learn more about the climate emergency and our proposals, and to share their
views directly.

Young People's Climate Assembly Aone-day workshop event on Monday
27tH January 2020 for city secondary schools, supported by Leicester's Youth
Council.

Dialogue The coun.cil's online moderated forum is open for discussion of a
series of climate emergency ̀challenges'. In addition to challenges posted by
the council, participants can post their own ideas for comment.

Contact us if you.need to discuss or acquire more information on the climate
emergency conversation process using the following email addresses:

sustainability~a~leicester.gov. uk
OR
Steven.Tuitt(a~leicester.gov.uk, Tel: 0116 4544336

CE Briefing Note, November 2019.

Minute Item 18
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Leicester's Climate Emergency Conversation

This briefing note explains what the climate emergency is and how the public can
have their say by taking part in the Climate Emergency Conversation.

What is the climate emergency?
Human activity produces greenhouses gases, particularly carbon dioxide. These
gases cause climate change, raising the average temperature of the world. This is
already causing extreme weather, sea level rise and damage to nature. If we don't
take urgent action, these impacts will get much worse in the future.

What are we doing about it?
Leicester City Council has been taking steps to tackle climate change for a number
of years and we are on track for the city's carbon emissions to halve by 2025.
However, it has become clear that we need to go a.lot further than this. We need to
redouble our efforts and encourage others across the city to take action too.

For this reason Leicester City Council declared a Climate Emergency on 1St February
2019. Since then over half of other UK councils have now done likewise.
Declaring a climate emergency means we are prepared to play our part. Alongside
other cities around the world, we are committed to taking the action needed to
prevent climate change becoming much worse.

We are also developing a vision for how Leicester will need to change, alongside
new actions and a target for the city to become ̀carbon neutral'. This will need
coordinated and shared action from us, the public and the UK government.

Join the conversation
Responding to the climate emergency will mean making big changes to the way we
all live and work. We want to make sure that everyone in Leicester can have their
say on how the council and the wider- city should respond and how it will affect them.
We are running Leicester's Climate Emergency Conversation from 18t" November
2019 to 9t" February 2020 for you to have your say.

Through the conversation, the council is seeking to gain the views of the widest
possible range of people and organisations in the city. This is made possible by the
availability of a selection of channels which combine traditional consultation methods
with more innovative approaches, as summarised below:

Online questionnaire Available throughout the conversation period (18tH

November 2019 — 9th February 2020) on the council's Consultation Hub on our
website: Leicester.gov.uk

Community discussions~A conversation pack is available throughout the
conversation period for any group of people wanting to run their own discussion

CE Briefing Note, November 2019.
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